

975 Annapolis Road P.O. Box 16 The Sea Ranch, CA 95497-0016

tel: 707-785-2444 fax: 707-785-3555

December 17, 2013

Thomas Howard
Executive Director
State Water Resources Control Board
PO Box 100
Sacramento, CA 95812-0100



Dear Mr. Howard:

Pursuant to our July 27, 2012 letter to you (enclosed), The Sea Ranch Association (Association) has undertaken feasibility studies intended to eliminate the Association's 18" storm water discharge into the ASBS. Based on these engineering studies, we are pleased to inform you that a storm water drainage plan which eliminates the discharge has been prepared and that the Association will implement the drainage plan immediately. Because the elimination of the discharge will make moot any future monitoring of storm water discharge or ocean receiving water at the 18" discharge, the Association will not be performing any monitoring during the coming rainy season.

The Association believes that the action to eliminate the 18" discharge places the Association in compliance with the Ocean Plan and relieves the Association from performing any of the monitoring requirements as set forth in the SWRCB May 30, 2012 letter granting a General Exception to the Ocean Plan.

Please do not hesitate to contact me to discuss the Association's actions.

Sincerely,

Frank M. Bell

Community Manager

The Sea Ranch Association

Cc: Mr. Matt St. John

Enc: July 27, 2012 letter to Mr. Howard

×					